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To get your parish events listed on the diocesan calendar, diolc.org/calendar, and in Catholic 
Life magazine, please send an email to datebook@diolc.org. Make sure you include the 
following details: date, beginning/ending times, event location, description, menu and cost, 
etc. If you have any questions, please call Pam Willer at 608.788.1524 for more information. 
 
If your parish has an event, i.e., parish program, fall festival, parish dinner, etc., that is 
scheduled in April, and you would like it included in that issue, please send the information to 
pwiller@diolc.org, no later than February 5. 
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Chancellor Very Rev. William Dhein – 608.791.2655 | wdhein@diolc.org 
 

http://diolc.org/calendar
mailto:datebook@diolc.org
mailto:wdhein@diolc.org
http://www.diolc.org/calendar
http://diolc.org/chancery/


No items this week. 
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Director: Ann Lankford – 608.791.2658 | alankford@diolc.org 
 
For Parish Communications 
Bulletin insert for the weekend of January 24th 
How God Guides Us  
“God Guides Us through the Experience of Peace in Our Heart” is the sixth in a series on the 
ways that God will guide us. Go to diolc.org/insert to download the bulletin insert in either a 
pdf or jpeg format. Contact Ann Lankford if a Word document is preferred. 
 
Save the date: Witnesses for Christ Virtual Conference – August 7th 
A virtual conference is being planned for Saturday August 7, for all those who hand on the 
Faith. The keynote speaker will be Dr. Petroc Willey, the Director of the Catechetical Institute 
and Franciscan at Home online learning system. More details to follow. 
  
Free Webinar: Launch “The Search” by Chris Stefanick during Lent 
Join Augustine Institute for an insightful perspective on The Search, now available on 
FORMED. Monsignor John Cihak, pastor of Christ the King Parish in Milwaukie, Oregon, will 
share how his parish launched The Search to 400 parishioners and why The Search is an ideal 
response to many of the challenges confronting our Church. 
  
The Search has been described as the most thought-provoking and visually stunning 
presentation of the Gospel ever produced. It's first and foremost a compelling story that 
awakens wonder at life's eternal mysteries. It's for everyone, from committed Catholics, to 
teenagers, to those outside the Church. The Search is available for purchase and on FORMED. 
The webinar will be Wednesday, January 13, 2021, 11:30 a.m. CT. Click to register:  
augustineinstitute-org.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_bDDuNnYASZGVGznnaWdzIQ 
  
BEET Grants 
The BEET Grant process is now open. The grant application instructions and application for 

the upcoming 2021-2022 year are available at: diolc.org/schools/beet-grant/. Please read the 

instructions page to determine if your project meets the grant requirements. The 2021-2022 

Bishop’s Educational Endowment Trust (BEET Grant) information includes the directions and 

the application form in Word and in a pdf with fillable boxes. The purpose of the Bishop’s 

Education Endowment Trust is to support and assist the mission of the Diocese of La Crosse 

in providing funds for all aspects of Catholic education in the diocese and are based upon 

need. Fully completed applications are due on or before Friday, February 5, 2021. This is a 

firm date because of the lengthy process for the grants. Questions regarding grant 

applications can be directed to Kimberly Huston at khuston@diolc.org or Ann Lankford at 

alankford@diolc.org. 
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Catechetical Leader: If your parish has not yet implemented Theology of the Body in Middle 

School and/or High School, consider submitting a grant, if there is a financial need, for a 

digital subscription from Ascension Press. This would allow parents the opportunity to watch 

the session that their son or daughter is studying. Go to: ascensionpress.com/pages/teen-

faith-formation 

  
The Diocesan “Year of St. Joseph” has been extended to December 8, 2021 
With the Apostolic Letter Patris corde (“With a Father’s Heart”), Pope Francis has proclaimed 
a “Year of Saint Joseph” from 8 December 2020, to 8 December 2021. This year recalls the 
150th anniversary of the declaration of Saint Joseph as Patron of the Universal Church.  
The Holy Father wrote Patris corde against the backdrop of the Covid-19 pandemic, which, he 
says, has helped us see more clearly the importance of “ordinary” people who, though far 
from the limelight, exercise patience and offer hope every day. In this, they resemble Saint 
Joseph, “the man who goes unnoticed, a daily, discreet and hidden presence,” who 
nonetheless played “an incomparable role in the history of salvation.” 
Read more … 
  
Votive Mass of St. Joseph on Wednesday 

A long-standing tradition in the Church has designated each day of the week with a particular 

theme to be recognized at the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. Priests are encouraged to offer a 

Votive Mass in honor of St. Joseph every Wednesday, so long as the liturgical calendar allows 

(see GIRM 374-376 or the ordo). Prayer texts for the Votive Mass of St. Joseph can be found 

in the Roman Missal. This Votive Mass of St. Joseph every Wednesday will help parishioners 

to draw closer to our spiritual father. In light of the titles from the Litany of St. Joseph, “Head 

of the Holy Family”, and “Pillar of Families”, a suggested prayer intention at the Votive Mass 

could be for a strengthening of marriages and family life. 
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Director: Jack Felsheim– 608.791.2663 |  jfelsheim@diolc.org 
 
Bishop Callahan's Catholic Schools Week Video 
Catholic Schools Week starts Sunday, January 31, 2021. Please take time to celebrate with 
the Catholic School students and their families in our diocese, and please pray for the 
continued success of our Catholic Schools. Here is Bishop Callahan's Catholic Schools Week 
greeting. As you celebrate in your parish and schools, please tag your social media posts with 
the hashtag #CSWDIOLC21 so we can share your excitement! 
 
Catholic Schools Video Link: https://youtu.be/IOn3KRRgQFA 
 
<<Top >> 
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Director: Sr. Donna Krzmarzick, ISSM – 608.791.2690 | dkrzmarzick@diolc.org 
 
World Day For Consecrated Life (Celebrated in Parishes February 6-7) 
In 1997, Pope Saint John Paul II instituted a day of prayer for women and men in consecrated 
life. This celebration is attached to the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord on February 2. 
This Feast is also known as Candlemas Day, the day on which candles are blessed symbolizing 
Christ who is the light of the world. So too, those in consecrated life are called to reflect the 
light of Jesus Christ to all peoples. The celebration of World Day for Consecrated Life is 
transferred to the following Sunday in order to highlight the gift of consecrated persons for 
the whole Church. 
  
Please pray for consecrated persons at Holy Mass in the Prayers of the Faithful and include a 
mention in your parish bulletin (samples are below). Additional resources: USCCB, NRVC 
 
Prayers of the Faithful 
We pray for those who have answered God's call to consecrated life. May they always reveal 
the love and joy of Christ to those they encounter, and may they continue to enrich our 
world by dedicated lives of prayer and service. We pray to the Lord… 

  
We pray for those who are discerning the vocation to consecrated life. By the grace of God 
and the support of family and friends, may they hear God's call and respond with love and 
generosity. We pray to the Lord… 

  
For your Parish Bulletin 

World Day for Consecrated Life will be celebrated in the Church on Sunday, February 2, 2021 
and in parishes on the weekend of February 6-7, 2021. Please pray for all those who have 
made commitments in the consecrated life, and be sure to thank them on their special day. 
May they continue to be inspired by Jesus Christ and respond generously to God's gift of their 
vocation. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 

Director: Deacon Bryan Hilts – 608.791.2665| bhilts@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Margaret Ebner – 608.791.2670| mebner@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Christopher Rogers – 608.791.2659 | crogers@diolc.org 
 
For Your Parish Bulletin 
January 30 – Pro-Life Virtual Afternoon of Reflection: "Walking with Moms in Need"  
Some people accuse pro-lifers of caring only about the child in the womb and not women in 
need. Not true at all, as you will see from this virtual afternoon of reflection on January 30, 
2021, with keynote speaker Bob Perron, Executive Director of JMJ Pregnancy Center in 
Orlando, FL. You will also hear about the fourteen Pregnancy Care Centers in the Diocese of 
La Crosse and what you can do to help one near you. This afternoon of reflection is a free 
event and will have broad appeal for families, adults and teens. To register, visit 
diolc.org/respect-life. 
 
For Your Parish Bulletin 
Retrouvaille Marriage Help Weekend Coming Soon! 
Whether a marriage has simply drifted apart, or has arrived at separation or divorce, 
Retrouvaille \Retro- vī\ offers hope. The next program begins with a weekend away at St. 
Anthony Spirituality Center in Marathon, WI. February 12-14, 2021. Fr. Joseph Redfern, a 
priest of our diocese, is on the presenting team, along with 3 couples who share their 
personal stories of healing and reconciliation. This highly successful program is fully 
confidential, affordable (all volunteer-run), and open to couples of all faiths or no faith 
background. Please follow these links to download and share the Cover Letter to Churches, 
Bulletin Announcements, and Flyer to share with your parish. You can also follow this link to 
learn more about Retrouvaille. 
 
Save the Date! February 20, 2021 Virtual Men's Lenten Retreat  
We will have a Virtual Lenten Retreat for Men talking about looking to St. Joseph as a model 
for being a great husband and father. The retreat will feature speakers Fr. Sam Martin and 
Mr. Pat Brueggen. More information is coming soon. 
 
Heroic Men Website  
If you haven't done so, check out the Heroic Men website here, and let the Catholic men in 
your parish know about this great site. It is a 100% free Catholic streaming platform designed 
especially for men who want to discover (or re-discover) the truth, beauty and goodness of 
the Catholic faith. Offering more than 100 feature-length films, TV shows, documentaries and 
short films, Heroic Men seeks to source the best Catholic media available and bring it all to 
you, all in one place.  
 
Reminder: Process for Training FOCCUS Facilitators  
It has been exciting to hear about couples who are stepping forward, wanting to become 
FOCCUS Facilitators! The process for training FOCCUS Facilitators is as follows: each parish 
needs to contact FOCCUS directly to set up an account for your parish, if one has not already 
been set up, and then train your couples directly through FOCCUS. The contact person at 
FOCCUS is Max Allen. He is happy to work directly with your parish priest or contact person 
His contact information is: Email: mrallen@foccusinc.com or phone 402-827-3735 ext. 1317  
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Reminder: Teaching the Way of Love Newsletter  
The first newsletter for this year's Teaching the Way of Love series is posted for either 
viewing or download. The link is twl4parents.com/newsletter. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Christopher Ruff – 608.791.0161 | cruff@diolc.org 
 
For your Parish Bulletin:  
Diaconate Discernment Retreat Saturday, February 27  
Are you a man at least 30 years of age who feels a yearning to give yourself more radically to 
the service of God and the Church – preaching the Gospel, serving those in need, assisting at 
the altar? If you think God may be calling you to be a deacon, talk to your pastor about 
attending the Diaconate Discernment Retreat at St. Mary’s Church in Altoona on February 27, 
2021. Then contact Deacon Bryan Hilts, Director of the Office for the Diaconate at 
bhilts@diolc.org. A new deacon formation class will begin in the fall of 2021 and attendance 
at the Discernment Retreat is a prerequisite. 
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Director: Fr. Woodrow Pace – 608.791.2676 | wpace@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Christopher Carstens – 608.791.0161 | ccarstens@diolc.org 
 
Information on how to celebrate “Sunday of the Word of God” on January 24 
On September 30, 2019, the feast day of Saint Jerome, Pope Francis instituted a new 
celebration on the Third Sunday of Ordinary time: the Sunday of the Word of God. Cardinal 
Sarah has recently issued a note from the Congregation for Divine Worship and the Discipline 
of the Sacraments that offers practical ideas on how pastors and the faithful can observe the 
day, celebrated next on January 24, 2021. See here for more information. 
 
Cancelled: Diocesan celebration of the Rite of Election, February 21 
After receiving input from other dioceses around the country and in the state of Wisconsin, 
and after hearing from RCIA Coordinators from within the Diocese of La Crosse, Bishop 
Callahan has cancelled the diocesan celebration of the Rite of Election and Call to Continuing 
Conversion at the Cathedral this year. Instead, Bishop Callahan will be delegating to each 
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pastor with catechumens and candidates permission to celebrate the Rite in their parish. The 
Rite can take place either within or outside of Mass, usually on the First Sunday of Lent 
(February 21) or the week preceding or after. If only unbaptized catechumens will be elected, 
see the RCIA book at number 118; if only baptized candidates will be called, see the RCIA 
book at number 446; if both catechumens and candidates will participate, see the combined 
rite at RCIA, number 547. More information about the Rite of Election will be sent to parish 
RCIA coordinators. Please contact the Office for Sacred Worship (ccarstens@diolc.org or 
(608) 791-2674) with any questions. 
 
Lenten Regulations 
The season of Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 17. Lenten regulations are as follows: 
 
1. Catholics who have celebrated their 14th birthday are to abstain from meat on Ash 
Wednesday, all Fridays in Lent, and Good Friday. 
 
2. In addition to abstaining from meat, Catholics who have celebrated their 18th birthday, 
until they celebrate their 59th birthday, are to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. 
Those who are bound to this regulation may eat only one full meal. Two smaller meals are 
permitted if necessary to maintain strength according to one’s needs, but eating solid foods 
between meals is not permitted. 
 
Distribution of Ashes on Ash Wednesday 
Bishops and pastors, including the USCCB, are currently exploring options for the safe and 
sacred distribution of Ashes on Ash Wednesday. As possible options emerge, these will be 
sent via the Chancery Bulletin in the weeks ahead. 
 
Feast Day of Blessed James Miller: February 13 
Blessed James Miller was declared “blessed” on Saturday, December 7, 2019 in 
Huehuetenango Guatemala. (Read Bishop Callahan’s tribute to his life, here.) While there are 
no proper liturgical texts for Mass or the Liturgy of the Hours on his February 13 feast day 
(the anniversary date of his death), Blessed James may be celebrated using texts from the 
“Common of Martyrs: For One Missionary Martyr” at Mass and the “Common of One Martyr” 
at the Liturgy of the Hours. Readings at Mass may be taken from the weekday or from the 
similar sections of the Lectionary. 
 
Prayer for the Intercession of Blessed Brother James Miller, FSC 
February 13, 2020, marked the first annual observance of the feast day of Blessed James 
Miller. A prayer for his intercession has been approved by Bishop Callahan: 
 
“O Blessed Brother James Miller, you heard God’s call to become a Brother of the Christian 
Schools and so became a sign of faith to youth in the United States and in Central America. 
You placed your life and your trust in Divine Providence and, for spreading the faith, merited 
the crown of martyrdom. In a world that denies the dignity of the human person, obtain for 
us from Divine Providence an ever increasing love of God and our neighbor, especially the 
poor and oppressed. Obtain for us also the favor we are now asking for [mention request] 
and the grace and strength to be a witness to Christ’s love to all. Amen.” 
 

https://blog.diolc.org/?p=439


Imprimatur: +William Patrick Callahan, OFM Conv., Bishop of La Crosse—February 7, 2020 
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Director: Teresa Brown – 608.791.2679 | tbrown@diolc.org 

DIOCESE OF LA CROSSE GUIDELINES FOR REPORTING INSTANCES OF CHILD ABUSE 

The Diocese of La Crosse, through its policies and procedures, seeks to provide a prompt, 
appropriate and compassionate response to reporters of sexual abuse of a child by any 
diocesan agent (bishop, priest, deacon, employee, religious, vendor or volunteer). Anyone 
wishing to make a report of an allegation of sexual abuse should send that report to Mrs. 
Karen Becker, Complaint Intake Agent, at the Diocese of La Crosse, P.O. Box 4004, La Crosse, 
WI 54602-4004. Alternatively, you can contact Mrs. Becker at 608.791.0179 or 
intakeagent@diolc.org. The reporting form is available through the Diocese of La Crosse 
Office of Safe Environment or on the diocesan website at: diolc.org/safe-
environment/reporting. Individuals are also encouraged to take their reports directly to civil 
authorities. Copies of the diocesan policy are available through your local parish and on the 
diocesan website. If you have any questions about the Diocese of La Crosse and the 
implementation of the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, please 
contact Teresa Brown, Diocese of La Crosse, at 608.791.2679 or tbrown@diolc.org. 
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Superintendent: Thomas Reichenbacher – 608.788.7707 | treichenbacher@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Christopher Ruff – 608.791.0161 | cruff@diolc.org 
 
For your Bulletin:  
March for Life Chicago – Jan. 23 
Nine years ago when a hundred and fifty people walked at the March for Life Chicago, it was 
hard to imagine it would grow to thousands of people flooding the streets and echoing off 
the skyscrapers. They are bringing that same passion this year as they bring their cars and 
raise signs and voices in downtown Chicago. For complete details, visit 
marchforlifechicago.org/tour-details/#chicago.  
 
D.C. March for Life – Jan. 29 in Washington, D.C.  
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While the Diocese of La Crosse is not taking pilgrims to the March for Life in Washington, D.C. 
this year, you can still choose to participate in it either individually or through a trip 
sponsored by ProLife Wisconsin. For more information, visit prolifewi.org/marchforlife .  
 
For your Bulletin:  
U.S. Bishops’ Statement on Ethics of COVID-19 Vaccines  
There are three COVID-19 vaccines that are either currently available (right now only for 
“emergency use”), or likely to be available in the coming months. They are from Pfizer, 
Moderna, and AstraZeneca. Neither Pfizer nor Moderna used morally compromised cell lines 
in producing the vaccine. A confirmatory test, however, employing the commonly used, but 
morally compromised HEK293 cell line (from kidney cells taken from an aborted child in the 
Netherlands in 1972) was performed on both vaccines. Thus, while neither vaccine is 
completely free from any connection to morally compromised cell lines, in this case the 
connection is very remote from the initial evil of the abortion. The AstraZeneca vaccine is 
more morally compromised. The HEK293 cell line was used in the design, development, and 
production stages of that vaccine, as well as for confirmatory testing. Where possible, then, 
the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines are to be used instead. Where that is not possible or would 
mean significant delay, the AstraZeneca vaccine may be used, in the same way that the 
Rubella vaccine is used because there is no alternative. To read the Bishops’ full statement on 
the vaccines, visit diolc.org/respect-life and click on the tab for “COVID Vaccines – Ethics.” 
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Director: Jeff Reiter – 608.791.2653 | jreiter@diolc.org 
 
Christ Our Cornerstone: Please consider encouraging those parish members who have not 
participated in this critical effort to rebuild and revitalize our Cathedral to do so. There are 
several materials available to assist you in your appeal. You can find a depository of materials 
that you can use to assist your efforts to help fulfill the need at 
diolc.org/stewardship/cornerstone/.  
 
2020-21 Diocesan Annual Appeal 
This year's theme emphasizes the Church's relevancy, our Christ-given Mission, and our 
community united through our Baptism to the Cross and Resurrection. The theme is "His 
Church is Still Here, His Church Still Provides, His Church is You and Me."  
 
Our next USPS direct mailing is scheduled to arrive in homes by the week's end before Holy 
Week (est. March 26). If you would like to include a letter from the Pastor or Parish 
Committee members, please send us a draft before March 5, 2021. 
 
United States Postal Service: continues to experience delayed deliveries due to COVID 19. 
We have found that the mailings are reaching their homes seven days and more later than 
expected. You may be experiencing the same thing with your local mailings. 
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If you receive reports of parishioners not receiving mailings, please let us know who they are 
so that we can send them another packet. We cannot help if we do not have the names of 
individuals or families. 
 
Planned Giving -Leaving a Legacy, Wills, Bequest, and Endowments. Our Estate Planning 
Guide can help people save several hundred dollars in legal and financial estate planning 
costs. We have seen a significant increase in requests for this guide; this increased interest in 
Planned Giving mirrors what we find on a national level since the COVID–19 outbreaks. If you 
would like more information or ads for your parish bulletin, please contact our office. Our 
Planned Giving website is diolclegacy.org. People can find calculators, additional information, 
sign up for a newsletter, and request copies of specific estate planning guides and 
information 
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Diocesan Finance Officer: James Reider – 608.791.2668 | jreider@diolc.org  
 
PNQ Transition Guide Review Webinar Wednesday January 13 at 2:00pm 
PNQ Transition project leaders are invited to attend the PNQ Transition Guide Review 
Webinar on Wednesday, January 13 at 2:00pm. The meeting will last approximately 30 
minutes. Click here to register. You must register to attend. All PNQ project leaders are 
welcome. The webinar will be recorded and when the recording becomes available it will be 
posted to diolc.org/temporalities for review at any time. 
 
This meeting will be conducted by ParishSOFT Accounting project staff and as well as curia 
Finance Office staff. Please join us for a review of the PNQ Transition Guide. We will go over 
the steps for you to do now as you prepare to go live. We will demonstrate payroll setup for 
your first pay period. Make sure to have the PNQ Transition Guide handy to make notes and 
to follow along. 
 
We will also be introducing Claudia Weiberger, our newest addition to Finance Office staff as 
Internal Auditor/Staff Accountant. She will be assisting in the PNQ Transition project. 
 
Risk Management Minute – Heightened Awareness of Icy Conditions  
Please click here to read about avoiding injuries to out door winter conditions. 
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Director of Vocation Recruitment: Fr. Nate Kuhn – 608.791.2666 | nkuhn@diolc.org 
  
Please include the following intercession for vocations for your Sunday prayers of the 
faithful: 
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That we may be signs of God's presence and love in the world as we discern where our Lord 
is calling us to serve. 
 
Please consider adding a vocations paragraph to your parish bulletin. Below is an example - 
they will be changed each week. Feel free to use any or all of them. Contact Renee' at 
vocations@diolc.org if you'd like the full document emailed to you. 
 
Come Follow Me! 

 

When Peter encountered Jesus for the first time, he was busy doing his daily work, fishing. 

He was minding his own business, when Jesus approached him and asked him to put his nets 

out into the deep water for a catch. Although hesitant, he did as Jesus asked him and caught 

an over-abundance of fish! When they arrived back on shore, Jesus said to Peter, "Come, 

follow me…" and Peter did. In just the same way, the Lord continues to work in our world 

today, approaching us in our normal, daily lives and inviting us to consider following Him. 

Have you ever considered following the Lord as a priest, like Peter? Do you know of a young 

man who you think the Lord may be calling to be a priest? Perhaps this is the Lord's invitation 

to follow Him. To begin the conversation or to inquire about what it means to be a priest, 

please contact me: Fr. Nate Kuhn, Director of Vocational Recruitment for the Diocese of La 

Crosse, 3710 East Ave. S. PO Box 4004, La Crosse, WI 54602; or by phone at: 608.791.2667. 

God bless you! 
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Director: Christopher Rogers – 608.791.2659 | crogers@diolc.org 
 
For Your Bulletin 
January 30 – Pro-Life Virtual Afternoon of Reflection: “Walking with Moms in Need”  
Some people accuse pro-lifers of caring only about the child in the womb and not women in 
need. Not true at all, as you will see from this virtual afternoon of reflection on January 30, 
2021, with keynote speaker Bob Perron, Executive Director of JMJ Pregnancy Center in 
Orlando, FL. You will also hear about the fourteen Pregnancy Care Centers in the Diocese of 
La Crosse and what you can do to help one near you. This afternoon of reflection is a free 
event and will have broad appeal for families, adults and teens. To register, visit 
diolc.org/respect-life. 
 

mailto:crogers@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/respect-life
http://diolc.org/vicarforclergy/
http://diolc.org/yya/


Save the Date! Virtual Confirmation Retreats  
We will be offering two dates for Virtual Confirmation Retreats using the Young Life Catholic 
Retreat Team. They will be offered March 13, 2021 and April 10, 2021 from 10:00am-1:00pm 
on both days. More information is coming soon!  
 
National Federation for Catholic Youth Ministry (NFCYM) Annual Membership Meeting  
If you are a member of the NFCYM, you will not want to miss the Annual Membership 
Meeting (AMM). This is an opportunity for members of NFCYM to participate in professional 
development, networking, and communal expressions of faith while working together on 
projects and identifying and taking concrete steps to bring the mission of NFCYM to life. 
Follow this link to register!  
If you are not yet a member of the NFCYM and would like to learn more about becoming a 
member call our office and/or click here.  
 
Reminder: Middle School Safe Environment PowerPoints are now available!  
We are excited to announce that the Safe Environment PowerPoints for each grade (6th, 7th, 
and 8th) are now available on the diocesan website here! You will find them in the section 
titled “Diocese of La Crosse Protect and Heal Religious Education Plans” under the “Middle 
School” drop down box.  
 
Reminder: Tune-In Tuesdays  
We are excited to continue to offer a series of ZOOM Meetings we call "Tune-In Tuesdays." 
Join us as we come together to network and share how we are doing, how our ministry is 
going and talk about ways we can support each other. Please follow this link to join us for 
Tune-In Tuesdays at 11:00 am!  
 
Reminder: Safe Environment– Online Meetings and Gaming  
If you are doing religious education and/or youth ministry online, whether it be ZOOM 
Meetings, gaming, etc., there must always be two adults who have been background checked 
through the Diocese of La Crosse and gone through the Diocese of La Crosse Safe 
Environment Training present for the duration of the online meeting/gathering. 
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